Wollondilly

Anglican College



3000 Remembrance Drive Locked Bag 1011 TAHMOOR NSW 2573 Telephone: (02) 4684 2577 Facsimile: (02) 4684 2755 Email: pa@wac.nsw.edu.au

Email: pa@wac.nsw.edu.au Website: www.wac.nsw.edu.au

3 December 2020 Vol 18 Newsletter 38(Wk B)



THE WARATAH WEEKLY

Begin with the End in Mind

Junior Formal Assembly

This year has certainly been one for the history books. From destructive bushfires raging through our shire to a global pandemic, 2020 has been a year many of us would rather forget.



There was no predicting the events that were to unfold over the next few months.

There is no doubt 'lockdown' changed many of us. For me personally, it was hard not to be able to spend time with friends and family. It hurt my children not to be able to see or hug their grandparents. I felt guilty that the only way our children were communicating with their friends and classmates was through the very screen that I would normally spend a great deal of time telling them to get off, only now to be thankful for that very technology which enabled them to stay connected and feel less isolated.

I believe character is defined in how we conduct ourselves through challenging situations. I like to learn from experience so I can grow as a person. I'd like to share some of the things I learned from the challenges we faced this year.

Firstly, the importance of gaining a new perspective. We were forced to look beyond ourselves to see things from an entirely different point of view. We had a chance to refocus on the things we need in our lives and those we don't. What is important when everything else has been stripped away. Perspective has let us see the world and ourselves in a new way. It has given us an opportunity to make a choice and change whatever isn't working for us.

Secondly, enjoying and focusing on the simple things in life. During lockdown, life didn't just slow down, it came to a grinding halt. Our weekends were suddenly free. Sport was cancelled. Social catch ups, dinners, birthday parties were put on hold. Time was all we had. Time to sit and read without feeling guilty, time to learn a new skill, time to work on our patience and attempt to play board games with our children without having an emotional breakdown. Us, not them. Time for family movie nights, quality time for getting to know each other. Time to slow down, be present and enjoy the simple things in life. Like it or not.

Thirdly, being flexible. Even the best laid plans can fall apart. I remember feeling very proud and organised in the fact that before Term 1 commenced I was already ahead of the game with my program written for the whole term. A program I had spent many days working on over the holidays. Then, overnight I learned we were going to an online learning platform and all that work was gone. It required adapting, changing and rewriting. This year has taught me more than ever about the importance of being flexible. Of rolling with the punches and learning to accept 'what is' rather than fight against what 'should be'.

Lastly, and the most important lesson I have learnt from this year is that God is in control, not us. Our generation has never experienced the trials and adversity that former generations have. Many of us have a good job and a nice home. We enjoy the spoils ever growing technology provides. We are used to having what we want, when we want it. We expect it, we demand it. So when a pandemic comes and interrupts everything, we don't cope so well. We panic buy toilet paper in an effort to regain control, fooling ourselves into thinking something like this will give our control back. It wasn't just the toilet paper. It was the way people behaved towards each other during the panic buying of the pandemic that saddened me. It really highlighted how far we as a society have fallen away from God. That in desperate times we would turn on each other over toilet paper.

So what is my hope for the future as we emerge from the trenches of 2020. I feel confident as I walk through our College and hear the conversations of our children encouraging each other, supporting each other and showing kindness, that we would share, not fight, over our toilet paper. As I walk through the College I see the children showing the fruits of the spirit: love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, forgiveness and self-control. It reassures me here at WAC that we are not a broken society, rather a blessed community, working hard to share the example Christ set for us.

Mrs Maher - Junior Pastoral Care Coordinator T-4



FROM THE INTERIM HEADMASTER

Asset Protection Zone

During the Christmas break the College is required to carry out an Asset Protection Zone (APZ) clearing on the College property.

The conditions within our current and previously approved Development Applications with Wollondilly Council require us to create the APZ. An APZ clearing is the reduction of trees, shrubs and general bush vegetation within a specific area to reduce the fire fuel level to a required minimum near buildings.



The area impacted by the APZ is 70 metres from our buildings along the North, North/Western and Western sides of the College. It also affects the gully between the Flynn building and the car park on the Eastern side of Flynn.

While the clearing of trees and other vegetation is unfortunate, we are required to follow strict regulations in carrying out the clearing of an APZ and it cannot be avoided. Some mature species will be retained and we are also employing an Ecologist to assess the affected area to identify any habitats in the designated area. If identified, the process will ensure they are either retained or relocated appropriately prior to any clearing starting.

We also plan to collect seeds from some of the existing vegetation to enable us to propagate seedlings for replanting in areas outside of the APZ.

On the completion of the clearing works, the area will undergo some landscaping and native grass seeding to bring this area up to a space our students can enjoy.

Mr Ian Croger Interim Headmaster



College Event Calendar - Term 4 2020

Primary

Thursday, 3 December Monday, 7 December Monday, 7 December Tuesday, 8 December Year 6 Progress Dinner (Students Only)
Transition Twiga & Tembo Graduation
Meet the Teacher (Students Only)
Transition Toto Graduation

Secondary

Monday, 7 December Tuesday, 8 December

Year 7 Experience Day Middle/Senior Presentation Evening - Years 7-12 (Awardee parents will received a notification for

Friday, 4 December

Last Day for Year 10 Only

this event)

College

Wednesday, 9 December Thursday, 10 December Last Day of Term 4
Staff Development Day (Pupil Free)

College Event Calendar - Term 1 2021

College

Friday, 29 January

First Day of Term 1 2021 (T3, Kindergarten, Year 7, Year 11 & Year 12 only)





FROM THE ACTING DEPUTY'S DESK

Year 12 2020 Formal - A great celebration

It was a wonderful evening at Ottimo House on Friday, 27 November for the Year 12 Formal. While it was disappointing we weren't able to accommodate parents due the COVID-19 restrictions, the students still had a wonderful time. The evening had a reunion feel and it was fitting that we had the opportunity to welcome the students in the Wollondilly Alumni. Evenings such as these don't happen without a lot of hard work behind the scenes.



I would like to particularly thank the Year 12 Formal committee, Mrs Madden, Mrs Molluso, Mr Hitchins

Mrs Bailey and Mr Russell.



Technology Reminders

We have had an increased number of students using smart watches at the College. These are a form of ICT and as such, the normal College rules are to be followed. Students shouldn't be using these in class and they should not be receiving or sending messages on them. We would like to think technologies such as these can be used responsibly. It is also important that students are not communicating to one another via the various messaging functions that are available on their devices. This communication can be a disruption to teaching and learning in the classroom.

Celebrating Success

It has been a pleasure to be able to celebrate the successes of students in the various assemblies that have been held in this last week. While the year has had its challenges, I have enjoyed seeing the large number of students who have shown resilience and achieved great results in a whole range of areas. Congratulations all!

Mr Paul Burns Acting Deputy Headmaster

CREATIVE ARTS NEWS/LANGUAGE NEWS

MADDD Night Website - Ready To Launch!

In years past we have held a MADDD (Music, Art, Dance, Drama and Deutsch) Night at the College to showcase all of the work being completed in classes across all of the Secondary Creative Arts and Languages subjects. This year COVID-19 restrictions have forced us to develop an alternative plan. We have instead developed a MADDD Night website.



Please take the time to peruse this website and help celebrate student achievement in Secondary Creative Arts and Languages in 2020. The website may be accessed via a link on the College website and will be available for one week from Friday, 4 December.

Mrs Sarah Talbot Acting Creative Arts Coordinator T-12

TEACHING AND LEARNING 7-12

Year 7-12 College Reports

College reports would normally be issued at the Presentation nights, however again due to COVID-19 we have had to restrict the guests attending these events to only the award recipients and two guests. With this in mind, the College will be unable to hand out the Year 7-12 reports like we have done in previous years. College reports will be posted home to parents and caregivers and this will occur at the conclusion of the College year.



Year 10

Just a reminder to parents that the last official day for Year 10 for Term 4 is tomorrow, Friday, 4 December.

Year 12 2020-2021

Our current cohort of Year 12 students are expected to remain at the College working all the way until the end of the year which is up to and including Wednesday, 9 December. Students should be ensuring they communicate with their teachers to ensure they are aware of any necessary work that they need to complete over the holiday period.

Mrs Kelly Evans

Acting Director of Teaching and Learning 7-12

PRIMARY YEARS - END OF TERM CELEBRATIONS

On the final day of this year students from Transition to Year 6 will partake in a 'Fun Day' to celebrate the end the year. Students will take turns in stages to attend the activities, which will be set up on the playing field at the College. The activities will include a large inflatable slide, an inflatable Soccer/Basketball shootout, inflatable obstacle course and giant Jenga/Connect Four.



Date: Wednesday, 9 December 2020

Uniform: Students will be required to attend College on this day in their full College Sports

Uniform. Coloured house shirts for K-6. They are welcome to wear a hat and/or

socks of choice.

What to Bring: Please pack your child's bag with a bottle of water and sunscreen.

Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 regulations, Parents/Carers will not be allowed to attend.

All students are encouraged to make a gold coin donation to support African Aids Foundation (Years 5 & Year 6) and Samaritan's Purse (T-4).

Please note: Christmas Chapel will also occur for Years T-4 (students only).

Mr David Hopkins Primary Teacher

T-4 Drop-Off and Pick-up

Parents and Carers of Junior Years students (T-4), who need to leave their vehicles to pick up children are requested to please wear a mask, maintain physical distancing, not congregate together and depart in a timely manner.

ACTING PASTORAL CARE T-12

Years 7-9 Final Day Activities Wednesday, 9 December

We are continuing our custom that on the last day of Term 4 for students in Years 7-9 the Term ends with part of the day being spent at Picton Pool. The day includes a fundraiser for the Mission organisations which the College supports in an ongoing way. This year will be slightly modified with Year 9 heading to an alternative venue, Kiah Ridge, whilst Year 7 and Year 8 will head to the Picton Leisure Centre as per usual. Students are reminded to hand in their completed permission notes to Student Reception by Friday, 4 December.



Students need to wear their full College Sports Uniform on this day. They are welcome to wear a hat and/or socks of choice.

- The normal College expectations apply to hair and jewellery.
- Appropriate swimwear (one-piece swimwear/boardshorts) needs to be worn whilst swimming at the pool. Rash shirts and Sunscreen are advised for sun protection.
- Students have been warned that if they don't comply with these rules, they may be sent home or withdrawn from the day's activities.

All students are encouraged to make a gold coin donation to support Baptist Care Hope Street Mission and African Aids Foundation. Students in Years 7-10 have become particularly aware of these organisations during Pastoral Care sessions this Term and the important work that they do.

Donations will be collected during roll call on Friday, 4 December and Wednesday, 9 December.

For further information regarding these organisations, please visit the following links:

https://hopestreet.org.au/ https://africanaidsfoundation.org.au/

Class of 2020 Formal

Last Friday, 27 November we were able to mark the end of an era and celebrate with students in style. It was with a sense of gratitude that the Formal took place, particularly after the challenging year experienced. This special occasion was held at Ottimo House, Denham Court, and the combination of scenic grounds, beautiful marquee room, live music and great service made the overall evening a success.

It was a fantastic opportunity to catch up with the Class of 2020 following the HSC Exams. We wish them all the very best as they embark on the next stage of their lives.

Sincere thanks to
Mr Craig Russell
Miss Emily Bailey
Year Patron and MC
Styling

Mr Alex Hitchins Photographer
Mrs Leanne Molluso Event Coordinator

Mrs Emily Madden Acting Director of Pastoral Care T-12





PASTORAL MATTERS - MIDDLE YEARS 5-8

What's your brand?

Everything we post online is a piece of the puzzle that makes up our digital brand or reputation. Sometimes brands are damaged when things go wrong. It can take a company or an individual a long time to recover from a damaged reputation.

Actions and behaviours that can damage your digital reputation include:

- sending other people's pictures without their consent
- using profile pictures that send the wrong message
- following posts or accounts that are not positive or nice
- cyberbullying and posting hateful comments.

Building and maintaining a strong brand

There are a few things to consider when posting online:

- Personal strengths what are the things you are good at?
- Values are the things you think are important and the things you believe in demonstrated in the digital trail you are leaving?
- Personal standards what does an outsider see when they look at the things you are creating online?
- Positive contribution do you contribute to your community in any way? A strong brand develops when you contribute positively to something bigger than yourself.
- Being an advocate and positive influence for others do you actively stand up for others who
 may need support? Are your posts positive and uplifting?

Strategies we can use to control our information and images that are shared online and ways that we can build a positive digital brand.

These might include:

- choosing your online contacts carefully and limiting your contacts
- checking your privacy settings and enabling two factor authentication
- being considerate about what you post about yourself and others
- checking who can see your accounts or posts
- posting positive images or examples of your own work
- reading and understanding what information you are agreeing to share via the terms and conditions
- untagging yourself in photos and messages that don't reflect your values

The eSafety Guide has advice on how to change privacy settings for particular social media platforms.

Year 7 Taster Day - Monday, 7 December

Year 6 students will be given the opportunity to experience Year 7 for a day. Students will rotate through a range of classes in their current Year 6 class groups. They will follow timetables and be assisted by some current Year 7 students.

Throughout the day students will take part in a number of activities that are a 'taste' of some of the subjects and courses run in the Secondary years. They will be encouraged to have a go at each of the activities and ask questions about some of the changes that they will experience next year.

The students will also spend time with their Year Patron, Mr Tim Clarke and the Assistant Year Patron, Mrs Erica Bawden. This will provide a valuable opportunity to start to build these important relationships.

Mr Stuart Houweling
Pastoral Care Coordinator 5-8



PERFORMANCE NEWS

End of Year Rehearsals

A reminder that each of our ensembles and groups have concluded their final rehearsals this week. There are no rehearsals for any of the groups in Week 9.

Musical

Some of the students in the cast of the Musical have been recording scenes from the Musical, in anticipation of our viewing nights in 2021 of 'Bring It On'. I would like to thank these students who have turned up, recited their lines and sang some of their songs. I'd also like to thank Scott Parnell of Year 9 for his assistance with the recording and editing of the footage so far.

Performance Showcase Website

Our groups have worked very hard over the course of the past few weeks to record a video for the upcoming Performance Showcase Website, which should be live next week.

Badges

At the three Formal Assemblies this term, there were in excess of 180 Bar and Circular Badges awarded to students who have demonstrated a continued commitment to the ensemble or group over the course of 2020 or in some cases (for Circular Badges) five years. Congratulations to all those students.

Big Thank You

'Things work out best for those who make the best of how things work out.' - John Wooden Our students have made the best of 2020 in each of our groups and I would like to personally thank the students for their continued hard work and commitment to the groups they are each a part of. I would also like to take this opportunity to thank our dedicated, hardworking and 'always on the go' staff that provide the opportunities for students to showcase and continue to develop the skills in performance, within each of the respective areas of Music, Dance, Drama and Visual Arts.

Mr Denley (T1 & T2) & Mr McIntosh (T3 & T4)

Ms Bridge

Mrs Apps

Ms Nelson

Mrs Talbot (Director)

Mrs Ware and Mrs Taylor

Ms Valente

Mrs Kluit

Mrs Grant and Miss Dewey

Mrs Aston and Miss Thompson

Primary Band

Primary and College Strings

Primary Choir College Choir

College Musical

Set Design (Musical) and Art/Photography

Clubs

College Cheer and Dance Company

College Cheer Primary Dance Primary Drama

2021 ... what's coming?

Next year in 2021, more exciting opportunities will arise for the students in the College with regards to Performance. I look forward to revealing them early next year.

Mr Lloyd Grant

Acting Performance Coordinator T-12

Please Note:

A reminder to parents and grandparents; please DO NOT park in the designated "Staff Parking" Area in the corner near the Deakin Admin Building at any time.

Thank you



YEAR 7 EXCURSION TO WOOGLEMAI ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION CENTRE

On Wednesday, 18 November students from Year 7 Grace and Faith classes travelled to Wooglemai Environmental Education Centre as part of their Stage 4 Geography studies. Here students rotated through a variety of Fieldwork activities to complete an investigation of the Nattai National Park.

Students learnt about the Indigenous history of the area, along with the current recognition it has as an area of global importance as a part of the Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage listed area. Another focus of the day was learning about how to conduct Fieldwork as a Geographer in a variety of settings and using different techniques.

Thank you to Mr Hart for his assistance on the day - it was superb!

Mrs Trudy Miller Humanities Secondary Teacher









SECONDARY SPORT

Years 7-8 Pool Day

On Wednesday, 9 December, Year 7 and Year 8 Students will be attending Wollondilly Leisure Centre during Periods 5 and 6 for a social afternoon of swimming. Please note, normal classes will operate in Periods 1-4. Permission notes are due back by this Friday, 4 December to ensure transport arrangements can be finalised. Students who have not returned their permission note by the due date will remain at the College.



Year 9 Activities Afternoon

On Wednesday, 9 December, Year 9 students will have the opportunity to attend Kiah Ridge Conference Centre for an afternoon of social activities/games and swimming. Regular classes will occur for Periods 1-4. At the beginning of Period 5 students will be transported to Kiah Ridge to culminate the Year. Students will return in time for their normal afternoon transport. Swimming on the day is optional and student numbers in the pool at one time will be limited due to COVID-19 Restrictions at the venue. Permission notes are due back by Friday, 4 December to ensure transport arrangements can be finalised. Students who have not returned their permission note by the due date will remain at the College.

WASP Academy

Wednesday, 2 December was the final week of our Term 4 WASP Academy Programs. We had over 70 students involved this term, developing their skills in Oz Tag, Soccer or Netball. Thank you to all the students who participated in 2020 and we look forward to our 2021 programs starting in Term 2 next Year.

Sport Permission Notes - 2021

In 2021, all sporting events will move to digital permissions via the WAC Edumate App - hard copy notes will no longer be distributed to students. As additional information is often required for sporting events, there may also be an additional Microsoft Form that parents may need to submit to ensure details such as transport arrangements can be accounted for. Parents are encouraged to download the WAC Edumate App in advance to ensure a smooth transition in 2021.

Mr Mark Goldsbrough Secondary Sports Coordinator

APPLICATION FOR ENROLMENT

Applications continue to pour in for 2021 and beyond, across all Year Groups, but especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 5, Year 7 and Year 11.

All current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are encouraged to do so without delay to avoid disappointment.

Enrolment packs are available from the College Office or from the College website www.wac.nsw.edu.au



Mrs Kristy Biddle Enrolments Officer

Enrolments Contact Number: 4684 2722

There has been another confirmed case of **Chicken Pox** within the College.



For more information, please refer to the following link from Sydney Children's Hospital.



https://www.schn.health.nsw.gov.au/files/factsheets/chickenpox-en.pdf

PRIMARY SPORT

WASP 2021

Yesterday's WASP was the last session for 2020. It has been a big year for the WASP program. We would like to thank coaches Michael from the FDA, Rylea, Emilee (Netball), Travis and Jake (Cross Country and Oz-tag) for all their help this year with the running of the program. Stay tuned for further WASP programs in 2021!

K-2 AFL

Throughout Term 4, K-2 have been learning the skills of the Australian Rules Football. We are thankful for the fun activities and coaching the staff from AFL NSW/ACT have provided.

Mr James Gooden Primary Sports Coordinator





EQUESTRIAN







Clare Moss

WAC Kids Care

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short term **support structures in place at the College to assist families** during these times. The WAC Kids Care Program offers support to families in the way of meals. Please contact Mrs Hay or Mrs Rockwell at the College. Confidentiality will be respected. The College is accepting food donations towards the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry.

WAC Kids Care

If you would like to practically support the WAC Kids Care Program, you are able to contribute food goods at any time.

The following items are very helpful when preparing meals:

Rice, Pasta, Noodles and Lentils
Tinned Vegetables eg Kidney Beans, Corn and Tomato
Sauces eg Passata, Sweet & Sour and Curry bases
Stock - Chicken, Beef, Vegetable
Flours + Gluten Free
Tinned and dried fruit
Eggs



All donations need to be within their **use by date.** Wish Cards or cash are also welcome which can be handed directly to the Office Staff.

Thank you to everyone supporting this ministry as we serve our Community.

Mrs Lisa Rockwell - WAC Kids Care Organiser

Community Links - Christmas Hampers

To help support and assist the most vulnerable community members through the Christmas period, a Christmas decorated basket will be placed in Student Reception for donations towards Christmas hampers. Examples of required items include such as Tinned Leg Ham, Self-Saucing Pudding Mix, Tinned Peaches/Fruit, Tinned Spaghetti, Tuna Bake Sauce Jar, Tin Mixed Vegetables, Tinned Corn Kernels, Bolognaise Sauce Jar, Sweet biscuit packs, Packet Lollies, Tea Bags, Jelly Crystals, Cake Mix, Packet Pasta, Instant Noodles, Cereal and Long-life Custard.

Summer School Holiday Activities - Ages 5 to 12 Years

Venue: PCYC Centre - Tahmoor Public School

Time: 9.00 am - 4.00 pm Cost: 37.50 per person

For more information, please email southernhighlands@pcysnsw.org.au or call 4868 5200

 Wollondilly Shire Council is offering 'FREE' child car seat fitting checks for residents of the Wollondilly Shire. Registration is only available online through an Eventbrite ticket system: -https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/free-child-car-seat-safety-check-november-2020-tickets-126902052455

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully.

Association

PETF ... friendraising and fundraising



Clothing Pool - Open every morning 7.45 am to 8.30 am

End of Year Sale - 25% Off

(Excludes new items such as socks, ties and Dry Bodz ponchos)

Shirts - everyday and sports (normally \$10.00) - sale price \$7.50

Shorts - everyday and sports (normally \$10.00) - sale price \$7.50

Tunics - all years (normally \$30.00) - sale price \$22.50

Blazers - all years (normally \$60.00) - sale price \$45.00

All pre-loved clothing on sale, including - jumpers, hats, tracksuits, Transition to Year 12.

Sale starts Monday, 30 November until Wednesday, 9 December

Come and grab an end of year bargain!!

Cash or EFTPOS payment

Last opening day of Clothing Pool will be Wednesday, 9 December.

Donations can be left at Student Reception when Clothing Pool is closed.

Thank you to all our lovely volunteers and the generous donations throughout the year!

Mrs Melissa Whishaw **P&F Clothing Pool Coordinator** 0415 402 013

Lost Property

Due to recent COVID-19 restrictions, all labelled lost property will now be sorted and items returned to your child/rens teacher or roll call teacher.

Unlabelled clothing will be donated to the Clothing Pool.

Items of Clothing from Student Reception

If your child has recently borrowed an item of clothing from Student Reception, could you please wash and return to the College promptly (excluding underwear).

If your child has been given underwear, we are happy to receive new purchases to replace those given out.

Sponsovship 2020 ... friendraising and fundraising



BRADCORP	Bradcorp Ph: 02 9238 8047
Double Gold	
FITNESS	Anytime Fitness Tahmoor Ph: 02 4683 2297
HUMEBUILDING PORT OF THE PROPERTY OF	Hume Building Ph:02 4630 8967
MINIOS Tahmoor Coving Coal	Simec Mining Ph: 02 4640 0100
Stanton Dahl Architects	Stanton Dahl Architects Ph: 02 8876 5300
Gold	
PRACTICE Accounting Services PRACTICE Property Survey PRACTICE Property Survey PRACTICE Property Survey Property 4677 0361	Carpenter Carpenter Partners Real Estate Partners Ph: 4683 1293
Glitz n Glamour Photography Ph: 4626 1911	Ken Shafer Smash Repairs Ph: 1300 011 022
Hills Commercial Cleaning (QUEDOS) Ph: 9526 0746	Narellan Pools Ph: 1300 676 657
Tavemer Landscapes Ph: 4684 2413	Thomton Bros Roses Ph: 4683 1062
Kwik Kopy Macarthur Ph: 1300 251 787	House Warehouse Tahmoor Ph: 4683 3111
Little Elves OOSH Ph: 0487 000 245	Little Elves Childcare Ph: 4684 3124
NU-Era Homes NU-Era Homes Ph: 4655 9977	Oxley Butchery Ph: 4861 1570
Hume Building Ph:02 4630 8967	

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold and Gold Sponsors shown above. We also thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors' Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office.

INTERIM HEADMASTER HAPPENINGS

Thursday, 3 December Meetings with Staff

Timetable

Year 6 Progress Dinner (Evening) (Students Only)

Friday, 4 December Meetings

Meeting with Dr Quarmby

Monday, 7 December Tembo/Twiga Graduation

Meetings with Staff Parent Meeting

Tuesday, 8 December Toto Graduation

Meetings with Staff

Timetabling

MS/SS Presentation Evening

Wednesday, 9 December Meetings with Staff

Exec Meeting

Last Day of Term 4 for Students



ONLINE CHURCH SERVICES

Most churches are hosting services and Bible study groups online; it's a big change. Please see below links:

- Austinmer Anglican Church Online https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0
- C3 Wilton Church Online https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured
- Picton and Wilton Anglican Church http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/
- Bowral Anglican Church www.bowralanglican.org.au
- Wollondilly Anglican Church Pre-recorded services via Facebook page
- Tahmoor Baptist Church On website through Zoom
- Wollondilly Presbyterian Via Facebook page Streamed Service
- St Jude's Church, Bowral https://vimeo.com/399339398 & Kids' Spot https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8- JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
- Campbelltown Christian Community Church (C4) Search C4Minto YouTube
- Menangle Anglican Church http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/
- Mittagong Anglican Church https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican

PRETEND HEADMASTERS



Pretend Headmaster - Lillian Woods (KH) reminding Year 10 Students that tomorrow, Friday, 4 December is their last day for the Term. Don't forget to clean out your lockers!

For the rest of the College, the last day of Term will be Wednesday, 9 December.

Prayer Points

Prayer Points from Rev Kevin and Mrs Karen Flanagan with the Christian Missionary Society in Tanzania.

Please Thank God:

- That there is plenty of food in our area.
- For the able and enthusiastic Sunday School teachers at the cathedral.
- For the return of good health for Kevin.

Please Ask God:

- To comfort and aid the husband and family of the woman killed earlier this month.
- That we will be refreshed by some annual leave in December.
- That plans being made to return to Australia for home assignment would eventuate in the New Year.

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain.

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity.

